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AIC Statement of Solidarity with the Smithsonian Institution 
 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. — A message from the Board of the American Institute for 
Conservation: 
 
The American Institute for the Conservation of Historic and Artistic Works decries recent 
actions that impede the preservation of cultural heritage. The deliberate placement, on two 
separate occasions, of a noxious symbol of intolerance – a noose – in the galleries of the 
Smithsonian National Museum of African American History and Culture and on the property 
of the Hirshhorn Museum and Sculpture Garden interferes with their mission to celebrate and 
preserve cultural collections. These repugnant acts denigrate the work of our valued 
conservation colleagues, disrupt the visitor experience, and intimidate potentially new and 
broader audiences. We believe that the creative achievements and histories of all peoples 
must be acknowledged and honored through access, interpretation, and preservation. We urge 
everyone who cares for our cultural heritage to actively support the Smithsonian's exhibitions 
and programs. 
 
 

### 
  
 
About AIC  
The American Institute for Conservation of Historic and Artistic Works (AIC) exists to 
support the conservation professionals who preserve our cultural heritage. AIC plays a crucial 
role in establishing and upholding professional standards, promoting research and 
publications, providing educational opportunities, and fostering the exchange of knowledge 
among conservators, allied professionals, and the public. Since its founding in 1972, AIC has 
grown to more than 3,500 conservators, educators, scientists, students, archivists, art 
historians, and institutional members in more than forty countries around the world, all of 
whom have the same goal: to preserve the material evidence of our past so we can learn from 
it today and appreciate it in the future. Learn more about AIC at www.conservation-us.org. 
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